Thornton le Beans and Crosby with Cotcliffe Joint Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting No 203 held on Monday 11th November 2024

The Chairman opened the Meeting at 19:31hrs

Attendance
Chair: 


Cllr G Davis

Councillors: 

N Boden, S LilI, J Birch and I Gray, 
The Clerk, C/Cllr A Baker and 2 members of the public

Apologies
 
 Nil
Declarations

 Nil

25.
 Minutes
Minutes of the 5th August 2024 meeting were agreed and signed by the Chairman.

26.
 Matters Arising
Nil

27.
Public questions/statements

C/Cllr A Baker informed the meeting of matters which she thought would be of interest. These included changes to Boundary Divisions within NYC, the increasing problem of theft of metal drainage grates from roads within NY. These were then sold for their scrap value. 
Additionally, she informed the meeting of the cost incurred for each fatal RTA to be in the region of £1.5 million, which had to be met by NYC. 
She left the meeting at 1945hrs which she asked to be recorded.
28.     Financial Matters

 Cllr Boden gave details of current financial position as follows:-

With all outstanding matters settled the current balance is £16,041.06
29.
Planning Applications


ZB23/02504/FUL  - The Chairman asked that all Cllrs make a further objection to the latest revision of this Application. Cllrs were asked to encourage other residents to formally object and offer assistance to those who wished to object but were unsure of how to do so. The options for further action were discussed.

30.
Village Strimmer

The Chairman asked for opinions on what to do with the Village Strimmer (FS 55, Petrol). This item had cost £240 when new. It was decided that it should be advertised for sale to interested parties and see if this prompted any response.
This discussion led on to the uneven ground in the Chapel of Ease cemetery.

Resolved:- Cllr Boden would investigate the possibility of finding a suitable person to do the job correctly and sympathetically. 
The Chairman asked to record our appreciation of Benji Lill’s work keeping the churchyard and small village green in excellent condition - many parishioners have commented it has never looked so good.
 There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 2045hrs.
